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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #22-0178   
 CONFERENCE MEETING 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Chris Lagerbloom, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: April 19, 2022 
 
TITLE: Medical Director Report from Fire Rescue  - (Commission Districts 1, 2, 

3 and 4) 
 

 
Subsequent to the City Commission’s approval of the Agreement for Medical Director 

Services (CAM #20-0069), a request was made to provide a report at the end of the 

first year of the Agreement. 

The attached report summarizes the improvements, involvements, and initiatives that 

have occurred under Dr. Roach’s direction. 

Strategic Connections 
This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan 2018 initiative, included within 
the Public Safety Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing:  

 Goal 9: Be a City well-prepared for and responsive to all hazards.  

 Objective 2: Provide quick and exceptional fire, medical, and emergency 
response.  

 Initiative 2: Remain on the leading edge of advanced pre-hospital medical 
interventions.  

 
This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale 2035 Vision Plan: We Are Ready.  

   
Attachment  
Exhibit 1 – FLFR Support Services Division Medical Director Report  
 

 
Prepared by:  Stephen Shaw, Assistant Chief, Fire Rescue 
  
Department Director:   Rhoda Mae Kerr, Fire Chief, Fire Rescue 


